Covington Quilters Guild Minutes November 5

Kathy Scott (President) opened the meeting at 7:00 and gave the mic over to Terri Nussbaum, our speaker for the evening.

Kathy Scott opened the Business meeting about 8:30.

Motion was made by Kim Mitchell to approve the October minutes as written. Motion was seconded by Lissa Mayer. Motion passes..

Treasurer's Report (Jenni Gould, Treasurer)

Bank Balances

Beginning balance BECU Checking (9/23/17)...........\$11959.17 Ending balance BECU Checking (10/27/17).....\$10389.89 Capital One 360 Ending Balance (8/31/17).....\$6534.35

Quilt Show numbers will be final next month.

Quilt Show made \$1850.75 over the 2017 budgeted amount due to lower than anticipated expenses. Bazaar and Small Quilt/Machine Sales made \$4491.50 before payouts, and after payouts \$2269.76.

See Jenni with any questions.

Elections (Kathy Scott, President)

New Board announced

President for 2018-2019 is Dotti Harris (newly elected)

Vice President for 2018 is Debbie Russell

Treasurer for 2018 is Jenni Gould

Secretary for 2018-2019 is Eleanor Delacruse (newly elected)

Member-at-Large #1 for 2018 is Jill Ellis

Member-at-Large #2 for 2018-2019 is Peggy Anderson (newly elected)

New Board will be installed in December

New Board assumes responsibilities in January.

President's Announcements (Kathy Scott):

We need to clean out the big storage unit and empty the small one (will save \$1200 per year to turn back the small unit)

Stay tuned for a work party email and help if you are able

We need a Bazaar Chairperson for 2018

All Chairs for 2018 need to confirm with Kathy and let her know your budget needs for 2018 as we prepare to put the budget together in December.

Next Board meeting is November 14.

Block of the Month (Tabatha Smith):

Mary Ann Baker wins the drawing for November's leaf blocks.

December BOM is a 12 ½ in unfinished Snowman block

Next year, expect something different for Block of the Month.

Birthday Fat Quarter Club (Tabatha Smith):

Emails will go out to the groups this month

Bring all fat quarters to Tabatha at the December guild meeting for distribution in 2018. If you cannot attend the meeting, make arrangements with her to get them during December.

2018 Raffle Quilt (Lyn Bolster).

Signups are still needed for the Rusty Barn show, 11/16-18.

Signups are still needed for Covington's Holly Daze on 12/2 from 9-4.

Tacoma Dome show sold 542 tickets and the raffle quilt for Hugs sold 292 tickets

Water Gardens Bazaar sold 118 tickets

HUGS (Lori George):

Upcoming Workshops at Lori's house, 10-4:00

Saturday 11/18--TBD

Saturday, December 9--Open Sew

Saturday, January 20--TBD

Saturday, February 24--TBD

Saturday, March 24--TBD

Saturday, 4/28--TBD

Stay tuned for date and details on the Snowball Express

Lori has to turn in a list with ALL participants full legal names on it for those wishing to attend.

We will be giving 100 quilts this year

December Christmas in Hawaii Party (Judie Seferovich):

Handout was distributed with the details of this potluck

Collecting donations for MV Food Bank

Bring 2 fat quarters tied together in a bundle in bright tropical colors that are solid or tone-on-tone for a game

Membership (Leanne Shipley):

We had 3 guests at the meeting.

Irene Moss won the Badge prize.

Respectfully submitted,

Leanne Shipley

CQG Secretary